Golf and Learning Center

2003 Budget Summary

The region’s economic condition, coupled with a very wet and rainy 2002 golf season, hampered efforts to maximize the revenue at the Golf and Learning Center golf courses.  Therefore, the projected actual revenues are less than anticipated within the 2002 budget.  However, a proactive management approach results in a projection of positive net revenue for the 2002 season.  The regional data suggests that within the East-North Central Area of the United States golf properties experienced as much as an 18% decline in rounds played for the 2002 golf season.  Oakland University Golf and Learning Center performed better than this average, having experienced a decline of 13% on Katke-Cousins course, and a 6% decline on the Sharf course.   

Projections for 2003 golf rounds and revenue for the R&S Sharf golf course were made with the availability of historical data from the first two seasons, and with consideration for the regional industry data.  The revenue budget anticipates 7,400 golf rounds at fees shown in the attached fee schedule.  This is a comparable round count to actual 2002.  In response to customer feedback, the 2003 budget also reflects the offering of a new optional registration fee structure.  Golf registrants will have a choice to pay either a $500 or a $750 registration fee.  The additional $250 fee, when paid, will give those registrants access to discounted guest fees on the Sharf course, to encourage more activity on the new R & S Sharf golf course.  All other fees will remain the same as previously approved.  Attached is a schedule of fees for the R & S Sharf Golf Course.  

The Katke-Cousins golf course budget anticipates stability in golf rounds, reflecting known results following examination of business operations data, and regional industry data for the 2002 golf season.   Considering this data, the 2003 budget is based on 21,500 golf rounds on the Katke-Cousins golf course.  This is a comparable round count to actual 2002. The 2003 budget reflects no change in Katke-Cousins weekday fees and no change for weekend fees, which effectively positions Oakland University for conducting business within our region and the current market.  An effort will be made in 2003 to grow golf rounds on the Katke-Cousins course through a new alumni program that will allow registered Alumni access to the Katke-Cousins golf course only.  All fees at the Katke-Cousins golf course remain as previously approved.  Attached is a schedule of fees for the Katke-Cousins Golf Course.

Departmental expenses were reduced in 2002 by approximately $331,000, in order to maintain financial stability.  In 2003 the department is anticipating operating at similar budget levels so as to enable a best effort toward achieving departmental and university goals amidst the current economic conditions.  The department is operating within a very tight budget and will need to advance toward a more necessary expenditure level as soon as market conditions allow, so as not to slip into having a weak product (diminished course quality) to provide to our most important constituency.
